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COUNCIL ACTIONS 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
October 21, 2019 

 

¶ Held Public Hearing - Proposed Amendments to the Charter 

of the City of the Village of Indian Hill  

 

¶ Second Reading ï Ordinance to cause proposed amendments 

to the Charter of the City of the Village of Indian Hill to be 

placed on the March 17, 2020 ballot 

¶ Third Reading ï November 18, 2019 

Please refer to Bulletin articles and 

www.ihill.org for more information on Charter 

recommendations 

 

¶ Passed Emergency Ordinance -  To amend Section 36.29 of 

the Codified Ordinances of the City of the Village of Indian 

Hill regarding Green Areas Advisory Committee 

 

¶ Passed Resolution ï Authorizing the City of the Village of 

Indian Hill to prepare and submit an application  to 

participate in the Ohio Public Works Commissionôs State 

Capital Improvement and/or Local Transportation 

Improvement Program(s) and to execute contracts as 

required 

 

¶ Passed Resolution ï Authorizing the City Manager to enter 

into a First Amendment to the contact with the City of 

Cincinnati for the supply of retail water service to certain 

areas of Indian Hill, wholesale water service, and emergency 

or standby water service to the entire Indian Hill area 

 

Please go to http://www.ihill.org/council/council.aspx 

to review full Council Packet for more details 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

ACTIONS 

 

¶ The October 15th Planning Commission was cancelled due to a 

lack of agenda items.  

AGENDA 

November 19, 2019 
 
1. Minutes and Findings from the August 20, 2019 

Indian Hill PlanningCommission meeting. 

2. Case #19-017: Anne Lemmon is requesting a variance to the 

front, rear andside yard setback to construct a second floor 

bedroom addition over theexisting one story kitchen. The 

existing structure is non-conforming located on a non-

conforming lot of record. The subject property is located at 

8155Shawnee Run Road. 

3. Case #19-018: Mark and Kristen Magner are requesting a 

variance tomaintain the existing non-conforming setback 

between the principalstructure and accessory structure to allow 

for the construction of a covered porch addition and 

reconfiguration of the existing deck. The subjectproperty is 

located at 7445 Old Hickory Lane. 

4. Case #19-019: Mike Wentz is requesting a variance to the 

front setback toconstruct a second floor addition over the 

existing one-story portion of theexisting home. The existing 

structure is non-conforming located on a non- conforming lot 

of record. The subject property is located at 8220 Shawnee

Run Road. 

5. Adjournment 

Village of Indian Hill Public Meeting Dates 

All meetings held in Council Chambers 
 

Please see back page for a complete listing of Village Public 

meeting dates & times. 
COPY DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 

November 8, 2019 

Village offices will be closed the following days: 

Veterans Day (11/11) 

Thanksgiving (11/28) 

Day after Thanksgiving (11/29) 

http://www.ihill.org
http://www.ihill.org/council/council.aspx
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THE VILLAGE OF INDIAN HILL, OHIO 
OFFICIAL DIRECTORY 

VILLAGE COUNCIL 

6525 Drake Road 

Mark D. Kuenning, Mayor 

Melissa S. Cowan, Vice Mayor 

John B. Armstrong 

Stephen H Krehbiel 

Donald C. McGraw 

Monique A. Sewell 

Abbot A. Thayer 

 

VILLAGE STAFF 

Dina C. Minneci, City Manager 

Jonathan D. West, Assistant City Manager 

Paul C. Riordan, Clerk/Compt. 

Scott D. Phillips, Solicitor 

Scott Gully, Finance Director / Tax Commissioner 

561-6500 

Chuck Schlie, Chief of Police 

561-7000 

911 (Emergency) 
Jason Adkins, Superintendent WW & PW Departments 

831-3712 

Rick Babcock, Park Ranger Grand Valley Preserve 

979-6221 

Stephen C. Oughterson, Fire Chief 

561-7926 (Business) 

911 (Fire call) 

Tim Ingram, Health Commissioner 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Paul F. Madden, Chairperson 

Joe Rhodenbaugh  Rita Stolper 

Abbot A. Thayer  Richard C. Wiggers 

 

GREEN AREAS  

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Ms. Liz Tilton, Chairperson 

Eileen Alexander Todd Bailey 

Ann Gibson Jeffrey Graham 

Pat Hinkley                 Ken Koster  

Cynthia King               Trish Krehbiel 

Wallace Lovejoy          Shayne Manning 

Jenny Margo                 Ellen Schiefer 

 

 

 

STANLEY M. ROWE ARBORETUM 
4600 Muchmore Roadð561-5151 

Jason Donovan 

 

GUN CLUB REPRESENTATIVE 
Dick Steuerwald, Range Supervisor 831-0994 

Jack Basham, Asst Supervisor 831-0994 

Thomas C. Rink, Village Representative 

 

PERSONNEL ADVISORY &  

APPEALS BOARD 
Kim Burke, Chairperson 

Eric Holzapfel 

George Glover 

 

MADEIRA/INDIAN HILL JOINT FIRE DIST. 

Robert Gehring, President 

Beth Wright, Vice President 

Jim Gulick, Treasurer 

Jeff Evans, Secretary  

 David Ellis  Scott Gehring 

 John Hassan William Higgins 

 Jennifer Lightcap Don McGraw  

 Dave Parlin Sam Robinson  

THE HEART CHURCH MINISTRIES  

OF CAMP DENNISON 

10048 Campbell St, Camp Dennison OH 45111 

513-831-5659 

Alfred B Winters Jr, Pastor 

10:45 am Sunday Worship Service 

7:00 pm Tues Night Bible Study & Perfecting Class 

2:30 pm 1st Saturdays, Ministry of Love at Heartland 

of Madeira Nursing Home 

7:00 pm 4th Friday Men & Women Fellowship (please 

call for Host/Hostess location for the month) 

 

INDIAN HILL EXEMPTED 

VILLAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
6855 Drake Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45243 

Kim Martin Lewis, President 

Nancy Aichholz, Vice President of Finance 

Elizabeth Johnston, Vice President of Operations 

Lyle Fiore & Eddie Hooker 

Mr. Kirk Koennecke, Supt.                272-4500 

Mick Davis, Treasurer                 272-4513 

Indian Hill High School                272-4550 

Indian Hill Middle School                272-4642 

Indian Hill Elementary School                272-4703 

Indian Hill Primary School                          272-4754 

 

RECREATION COMMISSION 
John Blazic, Chairman                791-4718 

Jack Alley,  Program Coordinator                979-6212 

www.ihrecsports.com 

 

INDIAN HILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

891-1873 

Mrs. Frank Welsh, President 

Mr. Chip Hunter, Vice President 

Mr. Gregory Miller, Vice President 

Ms. Lois Rust, Secretary 

Mr. James Barber, Treasurer 

 

ST. GERTRUDE PARISH 
Miami Ave. & Shawnee Run Rd. 

Church 561-5954 

School 561-8020 

Religious Education 561-8369 

www.stgertrude.org 

Fr. Andre-Joseph LaCasse, O.P. Pastor 

Sister Mary Aquinas, O.P. Principal 

Shari Siebert, Dir. of Religious Education 

Mass Schedule: 

Daily: 7:00, 8:00 & 11:30 a.m. 

Saturday: 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 a.m. 

12:30 & 6:00 p.m. 

 

THE INDIAN HILL CLUB 

SWIM & TENNIS 

Dot Lane off Shawnee Run Road 

Across from St. Gertrude, www.ihclub.com 

 

INDIAN HILL WINTER CLUB 

10005 Fletcher Road 

Camp Dennison, OH 45111 

513-576-9444 

ihwinterclub.com 

 

CINCINNATI COUNTRY DAY SCHOOL 

6905 Given Road, Cincinnati, OH 45243 

513-561-7298 

Anthony T. T. Jaccaci, Head of School 

ARMSTRONG CHAPEL UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH 

5125 Drake Road 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45243ð561-4220 

www.armstrongchapel.org 

Www.armstrongpreschool.org 

David Brown, Lead Pastor 

8:20 a.m. Traditional Worship in Old Chapel 

9:40 a.m. Traditional Worship in Sanctuary 

10:00 a.m. Contemporary Worship in Worship Ctr 

Student MinistriesðWed. at 7:00 p.m. 

 

THE INDIAN HILL CHURCH 

Episcopal-Presbyterian 

6000 Drake Road 

Telephone: 561-6805 

www.indianhillchurch.org 

The Rev. Dr. Stephen Caine, Presbyterian Minister 

The Rev. George Sherrill, Episcopal Priest 

Jennifer Taylor, Dir. Of Youth 

Nikki Daley, Communications Director 

Worship Schedule: Sunday 8 am & 10:30 am 

(Alternating Services: Episcopal/Presbyterian) 

Nursery/Preschool care provided 10:30 am 

Sunday School (K-7th grade) 10:30 am 

Adult Ed Forum 9 am (Sept-May) 

 

CINCINNATI FRIENDS MEETING 

8075 Keller Roadð791-0788 

www.cincinnatifriends.org 

Jim Newby, Minister 

SUNDAY: 

Adult Discussion 10:00 a.m. 

Meeting for Worship 11:00 a.m. 

Childrenôs Sunday School 11:00 a.m. 

Nursery and childcare provided 

 

SONRISE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

8136 Wooster Pike, Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 

513-576-6000 

www.sonrise-church.com 

Facebook: facebook.com/SonRiseCommunityChurch 

Twitter: @sonrisec 

Contemporary Worship & K-6 Programs: 

Sundays @ 9 a.m. & 11 a.m. 

Childcare provided at both services 

Jr. & Sr. High Sundays @ 6 p.m. 

 

HORIZON COMMUNITY CHURCH 

3950 Newtown Rd. 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45244 

 513-272-5800 www.horizoncc.com 

ñYours to Exploreò 

Schedule of Sunday Services: 8:50 a.m. Equipping 

Service, 10:00 a.m. & 11:10 a.m. Exploring Service 

Separate programs offered for infants through high 

school students 

 

GREENACRES ARTS CENTER 

8400 Blome Road, 45243 

513-793-2787 

 

AUDIT REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Monique A. Sewell, Chairperson 

Al Koncius   David Williams 

Michael Sewell  Paul C. Riordan 
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VETERANS DAY OBSERVANCE 

NOVEMBER 11, 2019 

The Village of Indian Hill 

Veterans Committee is 

planning a Veterans Day 

observance on Monday, 

November 11, 2019 at 11:00 

a.m. The ceremony will be 

held at the Veterans 

Memorial located at the 

corner of Shawnee Run Road 

and Drake Road. The 

committee members invite 

veterans and residents to join them in honoring and 

remembering the service and sacrifices our veterans have 

made throughout history to preserve and protect this great 

country. 

 

The program will begin with patriotic music at 10:45 a.m. 

followed by various tributes, including readings by Mayor 

Mark Kuenning and other distinguished speakers.  An 

honorary wreath will be placed at the memorial by the 

Indian Hill Rangers and Boy Scouts.  Please plan on 

attending this uplifting observance.    

This is an update to the October 2, 2019 Bulletin article 

regarding the Indian Hill Charter review.  

 

¶ September 5, 2019 - A general overview of the 

charter changes was presented at the Community 

Forum.  The recommended changes include both 

stylistic (formatting, grammar, categorizing) as well 

as substantive  

 

¶ September 23, 2019 - Council held a first reading on 

the recommended Charter changes 

 

¶ October 21, 2019 - A second reading was held, with 

a Public Hearing, at the Council meeting.  No 

changes to the recommendations were made. 

 

¶ November 18, 2019 - A third reading will be held, 

and a vote taken, at the Council meeting 

 

¶ December 2019 ï if approved by Council in 

November, recommended Charter changes sent to 

Hamilton County Board of Elections to be approved 

as a ballot issue 

 

¶ January/February 2020 ï letter sent to all residents 

which includes the recommended Charter changes 

and an Executive Summary 

 

¶ March 17, 2020 - Recommended Charter changes 

included on election ballot for resident vote 

For your reference, you may go to www.ihill.org and click 

ñCharter Reviewò for the following information: 

 

¶ An Executive Summary of the recommended 

Charter changes as of October 21, 2019 

 

¶ A redline version of the substantive 

recommended Charter changes as of October 

21, 2019 

 

¶ A redline version of all the recommended 

Charter changes, including stylistic, as of 

October 21, 2019 

 

If you have questions regarding the recommended changes 

or process, please contact Dina Minneci, City Manager, at 

dminneci@ihill.org or 513-561-6500.  In addition, all 

residents are welcome to attend any and all Council 

meetings. 

 

    

 

INDIAN HILL 

CHARTER REVIEW UPDATE  

OCTOBER 30, 2019 

http://www.ihill.org
mailto:dminneci@ihill.org
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The Rangers have recently received questions regarding 

the delivery of phone books to residences in Indian Hill. 

The Rangers contacted Cincinnati Bell who advised that 

the books are produced and delivered by a third party 

company. For those residents wishing to cancel delivery of 

the phone books in the future, there are two options:  Go to 

WWW.YELLOWPAGESOPTOUT.COM and enter the 

requested information or call customer service at 513-566-

4101.  

DELIVERY OF CINCINNATI BELL HOME PHONE BOOKS  

Residents may have noticed improvements to some of the 

fire hydrants around the District recently.  Our community 

has once again been the beneficiary of kindness from Mr. 

Harold Thomas and family.  Many of you remember that 

Mr. Harold Thomas and his late wife, Mitze, contributed 

100% of the funding for both fire stations in Madeira and 

Indian Hill.  The latest project has Mr. Thomas and the 

Fire Chief working with the Indian Hill Water Department 

to identify hydrants that are in need of sandblasting and 

repainting.  The Indian Hill Water Department is busy 

improving the water mains and installing new hydrants 

when the budget allows and/or the need arises.  To assist 

in that end, Mr. Thomas has taken financial responsibility 

to blast, prime and paint around 100 hydrants in Indian 

Hill and Madeira.   

 

We contacted Ellis Blasting and Maintenance to perform 

the work.  The process includes using an environmentally 

friendly medium to blast the old layers of paint and rust 

from older hydrants, then prime and paint the hydrant 

yellow.  If you travel Shawnee Run from Milford to 

Miami Ave, you will see that many of those hydrants are 

looking brand new!  The blasting process takes about 10 

minutes and leaves only dust behind.  Painting is 

accomplished by a spray gun supplied by air from a 

compressor and leaves a little bit of overspray on the 

grass.  With a little help from some rain from Mother 

Nature, the "painted" grass will be gone after the next 

grass cutting.  The company does use a shroud, if needed, 

for areas where paint overspray could be left permanently.   

VILLAGE THANKFUL FOR MR. HAROLD THOMAS & FAMILY 

GREEN AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

TREE DEDICATION FOR MR. DAVID BURLEIGH 

The Green Areas Advisory 

Committee (GAAC) 

convened on October 2, 

2019 at Rowe Arboretum 

for its monthly meeting. 

GAAC members and 

Village staff honored Mr. 

David Burleigh as outgoing 

Green Areas Advisory 

Chairperson.   

 

Mr. Burleigh was on the 

GAAC for six years and 

contributed many hours of 

his time and resources to 

ensuring the preservation of 

the Villageôs 3,300+ acres 

of green areas.  The 

gorgeous Black Gum tree 

planted in his honor at Whitacre Park is a fitting 

representation of Mr. Burleighôs dedication to the Village.  

Mr. Burleigh oversaw presentations and demonstrations 

regarding the Asian Longhorned Beetle, Weil Road stream 

restoration, the creation of Ohio Native Plant Month, led 

by resident Nancy Linz, and urban forestry.   

 

The GAAC, Council and staff wish to thank Mr. Burleigh 

for his commitment and expertise in pursuing the Villageôs 

rural, agricultural community mission. 

 

NEXT GAAC MEETING ï Wednesday, November 6, 

2019 at 5:30 p.m. at Turner Farm, 7400 Given Road.  

Please join the GAAC members as they learn about the 

renovated Meshewa House and Turner Farmôs 

commitment to organic farming, healthy food preparation, 

and teaching. 

http://WWW.YELLOWPAGESOPTOUT.COM
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The end of the year is quickly 

approaching.  If you have ever 

thought about donating land to The 

Village Green Areas, now is a good 

time to get the process started to gain 

your tax advantage for 2019.  The 

Village currently has 3000 acres of protected land, 

representing 24% of the land area.   What a great gift for 

future generations of Village residents.   If you are 

interested, please contact Assistant City Manager, Jon 

West, at 561-6500 or jwest@ihill.org.   

GREEN AREAS LAND DONATIONS 

The Green Area Advisory Committee (GAAC) invites you to the next Bird Watch at Grand Valley 

on Saturday, November 16, from 9-11:30 AM. Mike Kravitz will once again lead the group all 

over our beautiful park looking and listening for a wide range of bird activity. It is recommended 

that you bring binoculars but there will also be a number of scopes for your use. Bird watching is 

a fun activity for all ages and no experience is necessary. Please join us in discovering the beauty 

of our park system.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

GRAND VALLEY BIRD WATCH 

We have been enjoying the recent fall 

colors in our landscapes and green areas. 

Itôs a good time of year to notice the 

mature trees, and the gaps between them. 

These gaps or openings result naturally 

from tree death. For example, the openings caused by loss 

of White Ash trees from the Emerald Ash Borer. Whatever 

the cause, these canopy gaps allow more light to reach the 

forest floor. They are major factors in determining which 

plants can become established and which plants will 

thrive.  

 

With 10% to 20% canopy openings, oaks can be very 

competitive. With 50% canopy gap, maples will dominate. 

Seedling trees grow slowly under dense canopy, waiting 

for gaps to open-up. Then, as they get more light, they 

grow taller, and eventually replace mature, upper-canopy 

trees that die-off. Thatôs how it should work.  

 

In reality, young trees grow slowly for months or years as 

they wait for more light. Japanese honeysuckle adds to this 

waiting time by shielding light from the forest floor. 

Unfortunately, young trees are quite vulnerable as they 

wait to get taller. Deer preferentially eat oak and hickory 

seedlings more than sugar maple seedlings, which seem to 

survive this waiting period more successfully. In some 

parts of our green areas, this has resulted in a mono-

culture growth of maple, which has been termed ñmaple-

izationò of the woods.  

 

Without enough light, young tree seedlings can only grow 

slowly, remaining short for long enough so that they can 

be rubbed, broken and eaten by deer. Over-abundant white

-tailed deer are the main reason that our hardwood forests 

are failing to regenerate, and are fading into history. 

 

(Article based on portion of Q&A session with a panel of 

forestry experts at the Cincinnati Nature Center, 6 October 

2019.) 

WHERE HAVE ALL THE HARDWOODS GONE? 

mailto:jwest@ihill.org
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Devin Fischer, 23, has won the overall Mr. Wisconsin Bodybuilding 

championship in Kenosha. Devin is a graduate of IHHS and the University Of 

Colorado Boulder. He is an investment broker with Fidelity in Northern Kentucky 

and this was his second bodybuilding contest.  Parents are Taren and Abe Fischer 

of Indian Hill. 

OUR NATIONALLY & INTERNATIONALLY RECOGNIZED ARBORETUM! 

THE STANLEY M. AND DOROTHY SNOWDEN ARBORETUM 

The roots of Rowe Arboretum date back to 

the 1920s. Formally known as The Stanley 

M. and Dorothy Snowden Rowe 

Arboretum, we have the generosity of the 

Rowes to thank for the lovely 10 acre tract 

off of Muchmore Road. 

 

Beginning in the early 1920s, the Rowes eventually 

purchased 200 acres between Walton Creek and 

Muchmore Road. Building a home they named Annesdale, 

after Dorothy Roweôs family home in Memphis, the 

Rowes began devoting their efforts to collecting plant and 

tree specimens for the property. The land had been home 

to an orchard in prior days and was a rocky, hard-scrabble 

ground to till.  The stone wall along the entry road was 

constructed using the fieldstone removed over the years as 

the Rowes planted their arboretum. 

 

Mrs. Rowe began her woodland collections with roses and 

ferns. Landscape architects from Cleveland were brought 

in to layout ambitious plans for the arboretum. Inspiration 

and early plantings came from friends near Louisville, 

Kentucky who had begun the Sandford Arboretum.   

 

Eventually Dorothy Rowe became keenly interested in 

conifers. Today the Rowe Arboretum is the only tri-state 

arboretum affiliated with the American Conifer Society.  

The arboretum has a conifer garden whose aim is to collect 

and display in one location the Conifers of the Year from 

2006 through the present, as established by the American 

Conifer Society. 

 

The 3rd largest collection of lilacs in Ohio is a visual 

delight in the springtime.  The arboretum has cultivated a 

certified Monarch garden. A 100 year old sassafras tree is 

another notable part of the woodland collection. Trial 

gardens are on display wherein new plants are grown in 

groups of 3 to see which ones will survive our climate. A 

trial garden of arborvitae contains plants all grown from 

collected seeds of one single plant. That single arborvitae 

plant has produced a variety of plants with leaves ranging 

from variegated & thread-like to long & narrow to short & 

wide.  

 

A sophisticated computerized irrigation system was 

installed that links to several weather channels and uses 

their data to maintain the proper level of water supply. The 

irrigation ensures that the various collections of trees and 

shrubs continue to offer a variety of bloom, interest and 

natural beauty. 

 

The Arboretum, open from dawn to dusk, is a Village 

treasure full of tranquility and surprises throughout the 

seasons of the year. Garden groups and organizations are 

welcome to tour. Guided docent tours can be provided. 

The Arboretum is free to visitors, but is self sustaining 

through a small endowment, donations, and membership. 

Please consider supporting this Village Gem! 
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From our TAP MD students who are gaining real-world 

medical internship experience while in high school; to our 

BEST Braves who have positively impacted 11,000 

students across the world through service learning; to our 

DECA marketing students who recently helped design a 

new restaurant to be built by 50 West right here in 

Cincinnati ï we are building a Brave future with our 

students at Indian Hill High School ï and we want YOU 

to be a part of it! On behalf of our team at Indian Hill High 

School, I want to personally invite you to a special open 

house designed for the future Class of 2024 (current eighth 

grade) and family members Thursday, November 7, 2019, 

from 6 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

This is your opportunity to see our unparalleled and award

-winning academics, arts, and athletics; meet our amazing 

support organizations; and spend quality time with our 

outstanding students and rock-star staff! We are so excited 

for you to experience what it means to be a Brave at 

Indian Hill High School. There has never been a more 

exciting time to be Brave! 

 

In service to our children, 

Kirk Koennecke 

Superintendent 

Indian Hill School District 

Kirk.Koennecke@indianhillschools.org 

Twitter: @ihsuperbrave 

The Indian Hill Winter 

Club's mission is to be 

a member club that 

provides recreational 

and social activities 

which bring friends, 

families, and our 

community together 

during the winter 

months.  Come be a 

part of all the club has to offer.  Our on the ice activities 

include ice skating, figure skating, youth through adult 

hockey, and curling. Off the-ice there is plenty to do as 

well.  We offer paddle tennis, a fitness center, a basketball 

court, and a clubroom that is perfect for a tall glass of 

wine in front of the cozy fireplace. Popular social events 

include live music in the club room, wine tastings, and our 

winter carnival. Come see all the Indian Hill Winter Club 

has to offer. For more Information please email 

Management@ihwinterclub.com 

 

Learn to Skate! 

Does your child or do you want to learn how to ice skate?   

Now is the time to lace up skates and head onto the ice! 

 

Session #1:  September 29th ï December 18th 2019 (Still 

time to join!) 

 

Session #2 January 5th ï March 18th 2020 

Both sessions include 11 lessons (1 per week) Wednesday 

or Sunday.   

 

Contact Dorothi Cassini at dcassini@ihwinterclub.com  

Corporate Curling: 

The perfect team building activity for your organization.  

Enjoy a day on the ice participating in everyoneôs favorite 

winter Olympic sport.  Meeting space, catered lunch, and a 

time on the ice pushing stones and sweeping always make 

for a memorable team building activity that will have you 

fellow employees requesting to do it year after year.  If 

you are interested in hosting a curling event for your 

organization please email Kevin Lord at 

klord@ihwinterclub.com   

Free Skating Friday! 

Join us for a night of ice-skating. Present the voucher 

below at the front desk, receive rental skates and a helmet 

and then enjoy the ice! 

THEREôS SNOW PLACE LIKE HOME! 

BUILD YOUR BRAVE FUTURE AT INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL 

http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=53APPB&dasi=4GB30
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=532ABY&dasi=4GB30
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=53AUYY&dasi=4GB30
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=53AUYY&dasi=4GB30
mailto:Kirk.Koennecke@indianhillschools.org
https://twitter.com/ihsuperbrave?lang=en
mailto:Management@ihwinterclub.com
mailto:dcassini@ihwinterclub.com
mailto:klord@ihwinterclub.com
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Indian Hill High School (IHHS) student Anay Gautham 

designed a personalized plan for growth that earned the 

senior a Congressional Award. On September 12, 2019, 

Gautham received his official notification; he was a bronze 

medal recipient.  

 

ñThis project-based approach is helpful in building focus 

and commitment,ò said Gautham. ñThe flexibility in 

setting goals also allowed me to pursue different 

interests.ò 

 

Supported by his school advisor, Dennis Dupps, Gautham 

defined goals in four pre-determined areas: voluntary 

(Continued on page 13) 

INDIAN HILL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL SHOWS  

STATE SUPERINTENDENT WHAT IT MEANS TO BE BRAVE 

There are some new Brave faces flooding the Twitter 

account of State Superintendent Dr. Paolo DeMaria ï 

Indian Hill Elementary School (IHES) students and 

teachers who were part of an educational tour for Ohioôs 

educational leader Friday, October 4. From the IHES 

BRAVE Room to the state-of-the-art STEM iLab, 

DeMaria toured the school to learn what it means to be 

Brave. 

ñWe are incredibly proud of the learning that happens 

within Indian Hill Elementary School, and we were 

thrilled to host Dr. DeMaria,ò said Indian Hill 

Superintendent Kirk Koennecke. ñFrom a live 

performance by our music Braves; to seeing our stock 

market program in action; to talking one-on-one with a 

student about the importance of our new BRAVE Room 

for social/emotional well-being; the tour was an excellent 

way to share our commitment to excellence.ò 

 

Ohio State Board of Education Member Jenny Kilgore and 

Indian Hill Board of Education Vice President of Finance 

Nancy Aichholz joined Dr. DeMaria during the tour.  

It was an EPIC night of learning at Indian Hill Primary 

School (IHPS) when more than 300 Braves celebrated the 

second-annual IHPS Literacy Night Thursday, October 3. 

Throughout the classrooms, gym, and cafeteria, teachers 

and staff members set up learning stations for families 

with one goal ï creating an EPIC experience! 

 

ñOur goal was to engage families in the awesomeness of 

reading,ò said Indian Hill Primary School Principal Jim 

Nichols. ñIn fact, we titled the night EPIC Reading! We 

wanted to create an evening where families could have fun 

together while reading and choosing from a variety of 

literacy based interactions. Every child ï including 

siblings ï left with a book and a smile.ò 

 

IHPS is already planning for a second-annual science, 

technology, engineering, and math (STEM) night in 

February.  

AN EPIC NIGHT OF LITERACY! 

INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR EARNS CONGRESSIONAL AWARD 

http://www.congressionalaward.org/about/
https://twitter.com/OHEducationSupt
https://twitter.com/OHEducationSupt
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=532GAB&dasi=4GB30
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=532GAB&dasi=4GB30
http://www.indianhillschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=5Y20BI&dasi=4GB30
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INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS PLAN NEW RESTAURANT FOR 

ESTABLISHED CINCINNATI COMPANY 

By Indian Hill High School Senior Manasi Singh 

 

An Indian Hill High School alumnus is serving up an 

opportunity for current Braves to work on real-life 

marketing for a future restaurant venture. 50 West 

Founder Bobby Slattery has tasked students with helping 

to create a unique dining experience. 

 

ñWe are very excited to be working with the students at 

Indian Hill,ò said Slattery. ñSeems like yesterday I was in 

their shoes sitting in class at Indian Hill. The projects that 

grabbed my attention were always the ones where I felt 

like I could make an impact. The space we are building is 

intended to attract families around the area. Letting the 

students imagine, strategize, and help design a space 

intended for them to enjoy made a whole lot of sense, and 

we canôt wait to see what they can come up with.ò 

  

Slatteryôs company is working directly with senior 

marketing students. The assignment is for students to help 

develop a design for the outdoor area of the restaurant, and 

includes finding ways to advertise, determining target 

market, and idea-generating about how best to engage 

customers to make the restaurant a success. 

 

ñIt gave us an opportunity to do something in class that 

could potentially be happening in a couple weeks,ò said 

IHHS student Callie OôDell. 

ñThis project is eye-opening to the real world,ò added 

IHHS student Cam Macke. 

 

ñThe opportunity to work with a company like 50 West is 

an ideal way to see our ideas to come to life in the 

community,ò said IHHS/Great Oaks marketing teacher 

Susan Schonauer. 

 

The students have been working on the 50 West project 

since the beginning of September; the ideas are scheduled 

to be implemented in November. The new restaurant will 

be located off Wooster Pike in Mariemont, near 50 West. 

 



October 30, 2019ðIndian Hill Bulletinð Page 11 

The learning environment is anything but typical.  

 

From witnessing a live kidney removal surgery to 

spending time observing a working trauma and emergency 

care center, Indian Hill High School (IHHS) students 

traded traditional Braves spirit wear for professional white 

coats this semester as young medical interns in training. 

The students are actively practicing medical procedures, 

visiting health care facilities, and learning from practicing 

physicians about specific outreach, like Doctors without 

Borders. This unparalleled high school learning 

opportunity is the result of collaboration between IHHS 

and TAP MD, part of The Health Collaborativeôs 

Healthcare Workforce Innovation Department. 

 

ñIôm really thankful I was accepted into this program as I 

was very nervous about it at first,ò said IHHS student and 

TAP MD intern Vivek Alamuri. ñThe biggest benefit for 

me is having exclusive time to talk and ask questions with 

professionals and making connections with them for when 

I need advice or want to shadow a specific type of doctor.ò 

 

Alamuri is one of four IHHS students working as a TAP 

MD intern this semester. Students apply in the fall of their 

junior year. The program runs from January of their junior 

year through December of their senior year. Students 

participate in an activity and/or shadow experience about 

once a month during that calendar year. 

 

ñI decided to pursue TAP 

MD as I have a serious 

interest in having a career in 

medicine,ò said IHHS 

student and TAP MD intern 

Will Campa. ñI have wanted 

to become a doctor for as 

long as I can remember. The 

biggest benefit for me has 

been being able to interact 

with medical professionals 

from multiple specialties and 

positions. Thanks to this 

program, I have been 

fortunate enough to shadow a 

few of them in the hospital 

and the operating room, 

which is not something a lot 

of high school students can 

say theyôve been able to do.ò 

ñThis is valuable experience to have while in high school,ò 

said Nollis Cottrell, Indian Hill High School counselor. 

ñBefore going into the program, many students only know 

about being a physician or a nurse, but there are so many 

more opportunities about which they can learn. The 

program gets them excited about a future in health care, or 

helps them discover a different path.ò  

 

ñI decided to apply to TAP MD because my sister 

participated in the program and enjoyed it,ò said IHHS 

student and TAP MD intern Maggie Jutze. ñIt actually 

helped her decide that she didn't want to be a doctor, and 

she is now pursuing a major in engineering. I knew that 

TAP MD would be beneficial for me because I am 

considering medical school and I wanted first-hand 

experience of what my life would be like as a doctor.ò  

 

ñIôd certainly recommend this program to other students,ò 

said Alamuri. ñIt introduces participants into unseen 

aspects of healthcare, helps establish connections and 

actually learn what being a doctor is all about at a deeper 

level.ò 

 

 

 

The IHHS TAP MD students for this semester include: 

Vivek Alamuri, Wandrille Bonniol, Will Campa, and 

Maggie Jutze.  

INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS óTAPô  

INTO MEDICAL FIELD THROUGH INNOVATIVE INTERNSHIPS  

https://taphealth.healthcollab.org/
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INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL MOCK TRIAL INTERNATIONAL TOP TEN! 

Indian Hill High School congratulates the 17 students who 

were recognized as part of the National Merit Scholarship 

Corporation for their outstanding performance last year on 

the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship 

Qualifying Test (PSAT/NMSQT). Eleven students from 

Indian Hill High School have qualified for the National 

Merit Semifinalist Competition: Sean Bridge, Lynn Choi, 

Nicholas Gillan, Ethan Horton, Margaret Jutze, Charles 

Lindberg, Alison Ma, Kathy Ning, Jonah Sorscher, 

William Taylor, and Kimberly Zwolshen. 

 

In addition, six Indian Hill High School students have 

been recognized as National Merit Commended 

Scholars:  Wandrille Bonniol, William Campa, Min-Seo 

Kim, Elizabeth Radway, Ian Siegert, and Manasi Singh. 

 

ñEarning National Merit recognition is the highest of 

academic honors, and this is an incredible moment in the 

academic careers of these Braves ï we are so excited to 

celebrate all they have achieved,ò said IHHS Principal Jeff 

Damadeo.  

 
 

 

 

IHHS National Merit Semifinalists: (Front row, L to R) Alison Ma, 

Kimberly Zwolshen, Lynn Choi, Sean Bridge, Nicholas Gillan; (Back 

row, L to R) Kathy Ning, Margaret Jutze, Jonah Sorscher, William 

Taylor, Ethan Horton, Charles Lindberg 

IHHS National Merit Commended Scholars: (L to R) Wandrille 

Bonniol, William Campa, Elizabeth Radway, Manasi Singh, Min-Seo 

Kim, Ian Siegert 

NATIONAL MERIT RECOGNIZES 17  

INDIAN HILL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 

Indian Hill High School (IHHS) congratulates the IHHS 

Mock Trial Team for earning sixth place during the 

Empire Atlanta Mock Trial World Championship the 

weekend of September 21-22 in Atlanta, Georgia. Led by 

IHHS senior Kanksha Buch, who was ranked as one of the 

top ten witnesses in the tournament, and IHHS junior 

Ethan Marx, who was the tournament MVP and the only 

attorney in the tournament to score a perfect 20 out of 20 

ranks, the team ranked 

in the International Top 

Ten for a fourth 

consecutive year! 

 

ñThis is an incredible 

accomplishment for our 

team, which is young, as 

many of last yearôs 

Mock Trial World 

Champion Team 

members graduated,ò 

said IHHS teacher and 

Mock Trial Coach Steve Reger. ñWe could not be prouder 

of this remarkable teamôs effort; Indian Hill High School 

was well represented!ò 

 

The IHHS Mock Trial Team includes: Audrey Bristol, 

Kanksha Buch, Tacey Hutten, Ethan Marx, Sarah Motawi, 

Michael Ragnone, Jonah Sorscher, Brooke Youngblood, 

and Peter Zhang. 


